
Question on Notice 

No. 1286 

Asked on 26 October 2021 

 
 

MR A PERRETT ASKED THE MINISTER FOR POLICE AND CORRECTIVE SERVICES 
AND MINISTER FOR FIRE AND EMERGENCY SERVICES (HON M RYAN) 
 
QUESTION: 
 
With reference to the land at Monkland for the new Gympie Fire and Rescue Station that 
was purchased in 2014—  
 
Will the Minister advise if (a) the site is no longer suitable for a new station and (b) is the 
department actively looking for a new site? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
I am advised by Queensland Fire and Emergency Services that the current site remains 
suitable and that there are no plans to change the location. 
 
 
 
 


